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About the Project
We are protecting fish, wildlife, water quality, and public health by building 26 stormwater 
treatment facilities to clean runoff from the Fremont Bridge (I-405), St Johns Bridge 
(U.S. 30 Bypass) and U.S. 30 in NW Portland. These stormwater facilities include 
5 underground filtration tanks that will be built next to the bridges and 21 rain gardens, 
swales, and other assorted underground stormwater treatment sites along U.S 30. Each 
system connects into our current stormwater pipes removing large debris like trash and 
smaller pollutants like metals and oil from the water.

How will each site improve stormwater entering the 
Willamette River?

Each site will collect stormwater from the highways and filter it, before releasing it to the 
Willamette River between Sauvie Island and downtown Portland. Most sites will not be visible 
from roads and sidewalks because they will be underground or designed to resemble ditches 
with exposed rocks, mulch and plants.



Why should stormwater be treated before entering 
our waterways?

Rain from roads and other hard surfaces pick up trash, metals such as copper and lead, 
oil and other pollutants. When untreated, they wash into drains and nearby waterways 
diminishing water quality and habitat. Each filtration system we build will meet sustainability 
goals to protect our rivers, streams and groundwater, and regulations such as the Clean 
Water Act and Safe Drinking Water Act, by removing large debris like trash and smaller 
pollutants like metals and oil before they reach the Willamette River. 

When could construction begin?
The project is entering the design phase and construction-related impacts will be shared 
when we get closer to finishing design and securing a contractor. Design is estimated to 
finish in 2025 with construction beginning as early as 2026. 

How can I stay up-to-date or learn more?
We will be hosting an online open house on our website in spring 2024 to provide 
more details about the design and any anticipated impacts. Be on the lookout for an 
announcement inviting you and your neighbors to attend in the coming months. 

 » For more information and to receive email updates about the project, you can contact the 
project team at 971-336-1249 or Ellen.Waters@odot.oregon.gov.

 » You can also visit the project website to stay informed:  
tinyurl.com/Willamette-Stormwater-Project.

For ADA (Americans with Disabilities Act) or Civil Rights Title VI accommodations, translation/interpretation 
services, or more information call 503-731-4128, TTY 800-735-2900 or Oregon Relay Service 7-1-1.

Si desea obtener información sobre este proyecto traducida al español, sírvase llamar al 503-731-4128.
Если вы хотите чтобы информация об этом проекте была переведена на русский язык, пожалуйста, звоните 
по телефону 503-731-4128.
如果您想瞭解這個項目翻譯成 繁體中文 的相關資訊，請致電503-731-4128 。

如果您想了解这个项目翻译成 简体中文 的相关信息，请致电 503-731-4128。

이 프로젝트에 관한 한국어로 된 자료 신청방법 전화: 503-731-4128.

Nếu quý vị muốn thông tin về dự án này được dịch sang tiếng Việt, xin gọi 503-731-4128.
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